
CITY OF OVERLAND PARK 

Intra-City Communication 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 

May 8, 2002 

To: Governing Body 
 
 
From: Bob Lowry 
 Director Of Public Works 
 
 
RE: AGREEMENT – Larkin Group Consulting Engineers, Inc. for design of the 
2004 Residential Street Program (63rd Terrace, Lowell to Santa Fe; 64th Street, 
Lowell to east of Floyd; 64th Terrace, Lowell to Santa Fe; 65th Street, Lowell to 
Metcalf; 65th Terrace, Lowell to Santa Fe; Lowell, 63rd Street to 65th Street; 
Lowell, 65th Terrace to 67th Street; Newton, 65th Terrace to 65th Street; and Floyd, 
north of 64th Street to 65th Street). 
 

ISSUE:  City policy requires that the City Council authorize the Mayor to sign 
Engineering/Architectural Services Agreements in excess of $50,000. 

 

BACKGROUND/RECOMMENDATION:  A selection committee composed of 
City Staff and 2 City Council members selected Larkin to design the Arrowhead 
Trails 2004 Residential Street Program.  Staff has negotiated a contract with 
Larkin to provide design services for this project and recommends approval of 
this agreement. 
 

BUDGET IMPACT:   The basic contract amount is $368,350 and will be paid out 
of funds already budgeted in the CIP. 

 

 
 
Attachment: Engineering Agreement. 


